“Jamie’s Tree House – The Foundation”

After contacting Mrs. Tara Dean at the School District 55 office in Laurens, Hospice of Laurens County was encouraged, but also saddened, to learn there were 28 children (ages 6-12) who had been identified by school counselors as appropriate referrals for grief camp. Twenty-eight children, in just 5 schools, had suffered a significant loss in their family. District 56 was also contacted immediately thereafter.   Children were referred who had lost parents, siblings, and grandparents to homicide, suicide, disease, etc...  Some deaths were unexpected losses: losses torn from a child’s hearts without warning. Others losses involved disease that ravaged a loved one’s body while an innocent child looked on.  Children whose sadness, depression, poor school performance, and non-compliant behavior camouflage the grief that stole their joy. 

Little did the Hospice staff and volunteers realize that their hearts would be so touched by these special children who were eager to talk about their losses.  Jaime’s Tree House was born months before but took its first breath on Saturday June 16 from 9am to 4pm.  The day camp was named for Jaime Reeder, who died 12 years ago, from a rare childhood cancer.  Certainly Jaime looked down on her peers.  No doubt each trained coach and volunteer felt her encouragement. 
Children descended on the office of Hospice of Laurens County well before the scheduled 9am registration time, some with their parents and grandparents. It was a day absolutely crammed with fun, activities, and unknown facts about the beautiful legends and myths of the Cherokee. History tells us that the first Native American Indians (the Cherokee in our area), loved their children deeply and devoted everything, every story, every dance, everything, to give their children wisdom in the midst of a treacherous wilderness.  Their legends speak of the Circle of Life and the Great Spirit.  Using the beautiful Cherokee heritage as a touchstone for the journey, and a  beautiful warm Spring day as our  backdrop, with The Joe Adair Outdoor Education Center Director Laura Blind and many volunteers on our mission, the lessons of loss and grief were creatively interwoven among professional story tellers such as Mr. Gene Smith, the making of rain sticks, using bows to shoot arrows, dancing the Echo Dance to the beat of a tom-tom drum,  learning to use a compass to “scout” for treasure in the forest, eating pizza, and a closing ritual when children opened their hearts and shared their stories.  Jaime’s Tree House was organized with over 30 charter members, and a promise was made to find new members.  If you know of a child who has had a significant loss, please call Hospice of Laurens County. 833-6287. there are Bereavement services for children as well as adults. Jaime’s Tree House will be offered twice yearly.  The next day camp will be held in October/November 2007.  A one afternoon/evening event will also be held in the fall for older children and teens with age-appropriate curriculum in a setting which will offer them the resources they need to traverse “the hard ground of grief”.  If you would like to become a part of this endeavor of love, please contact the Hospice of Laurens County Office.  We are your county based Hospice. We have been here for the past 20 years and we are stronger than ever. Thank you for your continued support.
